YAMPA-WHITE RIVER BASIN ROUNDTABLE

PO Box 774968 Steamboat Springs, CO 80477

Mr. Todd Doherty Colorado Water Conservation Board Intrastate Water Management and Development Section WSRA Application 1580 Logan Street, Suite 600 Denver, CO 80203

Dear Jacob:

On July 15, 2009, the Yampa/White River Basin Roundtable passed motions supporting the use of basin funds for the following two grant proposals:

- a. A proposal from the Colorado Foundation for Water Education for a grant of \$20,000 of Yampa Basin SB-179 funds for cost sharing of January 2010 Issue of Headwaters Magazine, and
- b. A proposal from the Community Agriculture Alliance, Inc., for a grant of \$10,000 of Yampa Basin SB-179 funds for cost sharing of Development and Implementation of Water Forums, Workshops and/or Tours.

Each of the two proposals were discussed at two Roundtable meetings, the second in each instance being on July 15, 2009. The Round Table treated the two applications as not competitive with each other, and each was considered on a stand-alone basis.

The Yampa-White River Basin Roundtable approved each of the two above proposals, and the Round Table requests that the Colorado Water Conservation Board approve each of the two grant requests for \$20,000 and \$10,000, respectively, for a total of \$30,000, from the Yampa-White Basin Funds. The Roundtable considers each request as being a material contribution to the required community education function of the Roundtable.

Sincerely,

Thomas R. Sharp, Chairman

Yampa/White River Basin Roundtable